
Meridian Model Flyers Association 
Minutes of the Sep 3, 2024 meeting 

 
Call to order   7:38 pm                                                          attendance 7 Mbrs/3 Executive/0 guest 
Reading of Minutes 
                  They were sent out via email and are on the website  
Treasure Report 

- Debits: bank fees, tractor fuel, stationary, PERC rental fees current to June 2025  
- Credits:  Membership for 2024,  June 50/50  

                 Total membership       65 including 4 jr memberships for 2024 
Full amounts available from the treasure on request  
Correspondence 

- Several from MAAC regarding zone meetings  
Field Report 

- Field is in great Flying condition, Burrowing Rodents have been dealt with, Wasps are 
an issue use caution when flying. 

Old Business 
 

- Burrowing Rodents are beginning to take over the field again and removal is required in 
the past trapping and smoke bomb extermination has be effective we need members to 
step forward and begin that process Dave will send an email asking for volunteers  
UPDATE this is still and issue an email has been sent with minimal response UPDATE 
members have stepped forward and dealt with the issue Thanks to those who took part. 
CLOSED  

New Business  
- Ron Tagg will be dropping off some of Dave Harris estate items in small batches which 

will be free for the taking CLOSED 
- The PERC rental has been paid for the meetings until June 2025 along with the Gym 

rental for after meetings from December to April inclusive CLOSED 
- The group photo for the MAAC article was done on Sunday there was a very good 

turnout. CLOSED 
- As there seems to be ongoing issues with the gate being closed and the lock scrambled 

Darren J will put reminder signs on the gate PENDING 
- 2025 is the 30th anniversary of the club it was brought up that some form of celebration 

be held such as a BBQ and perhaps a prize draw of some type it was generally accepted 
that this is a good idea and further discussion should be held  PENDING  

- It was asked if a contact list could  be made up and distributed as previous attempts to 
get this done resulted in very little response it was suggested to use the clubs private 
Facebook group (meridian model flyers)as an alternate method CLOSED 

- There was a request from an external MAAC member to fly at our field during their 
vacation determination was made that previously a person was allowed to fly 3 days as a 
guest of a current member with the sponsoring member insuring they are aware of club 
policy, rules and field layout.  If a visitor wishes to fly they would need a club member as 
a sponsor or become a member with the current club rates for the time at which they 
are requesting  access.  This does not apply to those attending club sanctioned events 
such as fun fly’s and competitions. CLOSED 

- The executive was made aware that there are again some loud aircraft being flown at the 
field. As we have had noise complaints in the past the executive will find the levels that 
were set previously for noise limits and if required will implement testing on the area 



designed for testing in the pits. Remember failure to comply with club rules and 
regulations may result in the removal of flying privileges and possible revocation of club 
membership.  PENDING 

 
 

 
 
Next meeting will be October 1   at 7:30pm in the PERC building,  
50/50 was not held 
Meeting Adjourned at 08:46 pm  


